WEST BYFLEET HEALTH CENTRE

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING

Held in the conference room on 4th August 2016
	1.
	Welcome and Introduction – presented by Liz Reynolds
Chair – Liz Reynolds, Wey Family Practice Manager

            Janet Lake, Madeira Medical Practice Manager

            Leah Hopkins, Parishes Bridge Practice Manager
            Sara Coe GP Partner From Wey Family
            Lynne Spittle –  (Minutes)



	2.
	Minutes of Last Meeting – Liz Reynolds, minutes approved and no matters arising.

   

	3.
	Dr Sara Coe – Improvement of Patient Services
Dr Coe discussed the progress of Patient Services within the Health Centre and reported the very positive feedback from the recent CQC inspections.
Highlighting the proactivity and continuous review by the Trainer for Trainee Doctors.

Emphasizing that with the new Emis web facilities, connection to the Hub is a better option for patients wishing to access test results and history and also for the booking of appointments. And that confidentiality could not be compromised as a pin number would be provided.
With the exit of Mr Chana Ortho Consultant, there are replacement services for Physio & Gynae referrals with the WBHC including Ultrasound and also a new blood testing facility which reduces the need of anti-biotic prescribing, therefore enabling doctors to be available for more appointments.


	4.
	ACCESS –Liz Reynolds/Leah Hopkins/Janet Lake
Liz presented an updated review of the Patient appointments System.
Leah – Parishes Bridge - explained about the 4 week advance booking facility and that next day & emergency appointments were available all day, audited regularly in line with Patient needs and seasonal requirements. Promoting Emis online services, patient registry, and online appointments and pre-booking, with extended hours availability on Wednesdays.
Janet – Madeira Medical- Reported the sad death of the Practice Nurse Tina Trafford.

That the Health Centre had an increased it’s intake of GP’s, Registrars and 1st year Trainees. On average,  there were 250 routine appointments each week together with 200 emergency appointments including telephone consultations and home visits. 
Liz – Wey Family – Promoted routine and on the day appointments accessibility, with online appointments being released at 5am, and that by using online services it reduces telephone calls at peak times.
Apologies were expressed for recent technical difficulties with telephones, due to on-going provider & contractual issues. Encouraging patients to continue to report problems, so the issues could be monitored  and addressed to the provider so that notice of breach of contract could be implemented if necessary. 

	5.
	Social Prescribing –Dr Sara Coe /Liz Reynolds
Promoted the work of The Friends of West Byfleet Charity, launching soon, Social Prescribing Services  encouraging patients to seek advice from Age Concern, & other social wellbeing services and community gatherings and use the website for patient comments and improvements.

	6.
	Chairs/Parking – Janet Lake
Explained that some of the funding for new chairs within patient waiting areas was being provided by the generosity of The Friends of West Byfleet Charity and old chairs were to be donated to the Byfleet Day Centre.
Parking services 2 hour limits had been imposed to help emergency situations such as clearance for doctors call-outs and ambulance arrivals/ departures.



	7.
	AOB
It was agreed that although the Car parking patrol seems to be working as a deterrent for commuter parking, releasing Parking Services may be an option to be considered for the future.

Reference was made to the future development of Sheer House and how this may impact on Health Centre parking facilities.

A PPG member voiced concern about a 3 week wait for treatment room blood test.


	8.
	  Date of Next Meeting – 14th February 2017



